
EXECUTIVE SUB-COMMITTEE OF THE ENVIRONMENT, 
ENTERPRISE AND INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE 
 
Minute of meeting of the Executive Sub-Committee of the Environment, Enterprise 
and Infrastructure Committee held in the Council Chambers, Ground Floor, 2 High 
Street, Perth on Wednesday 25 October at 1.00pm. 
 
Present: Councillors C Stewart, M Barnacle, D Doogan, A Parrott and C Purves. 
 
In Attendance: Councillors X McDade and M Williamson; B Renton, Director 
(Environment); A Graham, C Heggie and W Young (all the Environment Service);   
C Flynn, K Molley, C Vaskevicius and D Williams (all Corporate and Democratic 
Services). 
 

Councillor C Stewart, Convener, Presiding. 
 
1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES/SUBSTITUTES 
 
 The Convener welcomed all those present to the meeting. 
 
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

There were no declarations of interest made in terms of the Councillors’ Code 
of Conduct. 
 
3.  DEPUTATIONS 
 

In terms of Standing Order 59, the Committee agreed to hear four deputations 
from Mrs S Gardener, Councillor M Williamson, Councillor X McDade, and Ms A van 
Blerk and Ms N Hughes of International Management Group,  in relation to Art **. 

 
4.  ETAPE CALEDONIA EVENT 
 
 There was submitted a report by the Director (Environment) (17/352) outlining 
the position of the Etape Caledonia event and asking the Executive Sub-Committee 
of the Environment, Enterprise and Infrastructure Committee to consider the request 
by the event organiser to have a change to the route to allow an optional route 
extension to be offered to participants. 
 
 Deputations were heard as above, and questions from the Committee were 
answered. The Convener thanked those making deputations for their attendance. 
 
 Resolved: 
(i) Refuse the current application for the route extension proposal as detailed in 

report 17/352 due to the impact of closing the A827 
(ii) Remit to officers to work with IMG ( the applicant ) on an alternative route 

based on the proposals outlined by Councillor Williamson to allow for a route 
extension for the 2018 event, subject to IMG undertaking consultation with 
local businesses and community councils. 

3(ii) 



(iii) Request the Director of Environment to bring back a further report to 
Committee by mid-December 2017 

 

 

~~~~~~ 

 


